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Dear Friends,
Thanks to your help, 2022 has been a year of piv-
oting and adjusting to serve our patients through all 
the challenges presented by the continuing COVID-19 
pandemic. The availability of the COVID-19 vaccine 
helped us increase our number of volunteers which 
has helped us increase hours and services to meet the 
needs of our community.

Here are some highlights of the year that you, our 
donors and volunteers, have made possible:

•	 Thanks to funding from the Community Founda-
tion for Southeast Michigan Pontiac Capacity 
Building Grant, we completed our board develop-
ment project instituting new bylaws, restructured 
committees, and a leadership succession plan. 
Funding to create a strategic plan in 2023 was also 
approved.

•	 We began preliminary steps to pursuing a Pa-
tient-Center Medical Home (PCMH) certification 
for the Clinic.

•	 All pre-COVID specialty services became available 
again.

•	 We began partnership with Oakland University 
William Beaumont student free clinic to expand 
our gynecology and dermatology programs to pro-
vide more health maintenance care in addition to 
urgent care.

•	 We received a 2-year $100,000 grant from Impact 
100 Oakland County to support a full-time Case 
Coordinator to help our patients navigate their 
healthcare needs, including connecting them to free 
diagnostic and surgical services to address serious 
and sometimes life-threatening conditions.

•	 We received a free membership to Dispensary of 
Hope from Ascension Providence Hospital that 
allows us to secure free medications including insu-
lin for our patients.

•	 We held another successful Esteemed Women of 
Michigan event, raising $100,000 in unrestricted 
support. EWM 2023 will be a “Stay-at-Home” event 
as we focus on creating our new strategic plan.

•	 Our COVID-19 vaccination project funded through 
Michigan Department of Health and Human Ser-
vices continued to provide vaccination clinics at 
sites throughout Oakland County and every Friday 
at our Clinic, vaccinating more than 1,000 adults and 
children over the past 2 years.

We’d like to thank the special foundations who con-
tinue to support our dental program: The Vera and 
Joseph Dresner Foundation, the Delta Dental 
Foundation, and the Michigan Dental Association 
Foundation, Frank G. and Gertrude Dunlap Fund 
and others. And for their important support for the 
operations of the Clinic, we thank the Kathy White, 
the Peterson Family Foundation and the Doris and 
Norma Van Gorp Foundation.

We also thank donors like you for the vital contri-
butions you make to providing quality healthcare to 
those without insurance. As Dr. Gary Burnstein once 
said, “the quality of a person’s healthcare should not 
be determined by their ability to pay.”  Because of you, 
we continue to deliver on Dr. Burnstein’s promise. 

With gratitude,

Ian Burnstein			 
Chair, Board of Directors		



Income

GBCHC Financial Report
January 1, 2022 - December 31, 2022

n  Contributions and Grants  	
n 	 In-Kind Goods and Services  	
n 	 Fundraising Event
n 	 Other	

Total Income	 $2,277,687

Expenses

n 	 Programs  	
n 	 Management and General
n 	 Fundraising	

Total Expenses	 $2,478,750

75%

7%

48%

40%

Statement of Financial Position
Assets
	 Cash 	 $     	  137,813
	 Contributions receivable 		  237,502
	 Othe accounts receivable (Net)		  75,000
	 Prepaid Expenses 		  8,067
	 Property & Equipment (Net) 		  1,015,245
	 Right-of-use assets (Net)		  6,712
Total Assets 	 $	 1,480,339

Liabilities and Net Assets

	 Liabilities
	 Accounts Payable 	 $      	 20,892
	 Accrued Payroll 		  23,628
	 Other accrued liabilities		  36,377
	 Refundable advances	                  –
	 Operating lease liabilities		  6,712
	 Total Liabilities 	 $      	 87,609

	 Net Assets
	 Without donor restrictions 	 $	 955,726
	 With donor restrictions 		  437,004
	 Total Net Assets 	 $	 1,392,730

Total Liabilities and Net Assets 	 $	 1,480,339

18%

6%
7%



2022 Esteemed Women 
of Michigan 

The 13th annual Esteemed Women of Michigan 
event was held in-person on September 12, 2022 at 
the Auburn Hills Marriott. Our 200 guests helped us 
honor a class of 11 women who have done remarkable 
things to make our community a better place to live. 
More than $100,000 was raised to support healthcare 
programs and services for uninsured adults. Visit 
gbchc.org/ewm for more information and photos.

EWM Class of 2022
Cathy Deutchman
Wafa Dinaro
Luanne Thomas Ewald
Fadwa Alawieh Hammoud
Ann Kalass
Linda Kovan

The Andrea and Lawrence Wolfe Family Foundation
Andrew S. & Jennifer L. Friedman Family Foundation

Richard and Susan Bingham
Blue Cross Blue Shield of Michigan

Paul and Susan Burbank
Burnstein Family Foundation

Dana Burnstein
Ian and Marcy Burnstein

David and Michelle Carroll
Community Foundation for Southeast Michigan

Doris & Norma Van Gorp Foundation
Emily Stillman Foundation

Fidelity Charitable
Frank G. and Gertrude Dunlap Fund

Huntington Bank
KW Charitable Fund

David Levenfeld and Deborah Rivel
Marvin & Betty Danto Family Foundation

Michigan Dept of Health and Human Services
Peterson Family Foundation

Taft Stettinius & Hollister LLP
UBS Financial

United Jewish Foundation of Metropolitan Detroit
United Way for Southeastern Michigan

United Wholesale Mortgage
Vanguard Charitable

Vera & Joseph Dresner Foundation
David and Kelly Victor

Kathy White
The Jonathan and Lisa Zirin Family

*Listed are donors who gave $5,000 or more.

Stephanie J. Lee
Christianne Malone
Donna M. Martin
Linh Song
Carla Walker-Miller

We thank all of our donors for 
their generous support in 2022*

Who We Served in 2022:
Medical: 656 patients	     Dental: 674 patients        
	      Total: 1,330 unique patients
Total appointments: 4,985

Patients served by Pharmacy: 763
	      Prescriptions filled: 6,203

Men:  50%          Women:  50%	
63% are age 45 and older	

Race/Ethnicity:   Hispanic/Latina/Latino: 52%
	        		     White/Non-Hispanic: 22%
	        		     African-American/Black: 14%

Top Reasons for Visits in 2022:  
Diabetes: 80%	      Hypertension: 60%
Mixed hyperlipidemia (high cholesterol):  50%

Glenda lost her insurance coverage 
a few years ago.  As a result, Glenda 
could not afford to get her blood 
pressure medicines refilled, let alone 
care for other medical needs. Three 
years ago she visited a drop-in clinic 
and her blood pressure was so high, 

they gave her a choice – the emergency room or the 
Gary Burnstein Clinic. “I feel I would have died if the 
Gary Burnstein Clinic hadn’t helped me,” Glenda says.   

Jim was a truck driver for 25 years, 
but when the job became physical-
ly painful he had to go on disability.  
He applied for Medicaid but was 
told it may take up to 2 years be-
fore he was eligible. Then a friend 
told him about the Gary Burnstein 
Clinic. While waiting for his Medicaid coverage he 
has received his vaccines, got new glasses, and can’t 
wait to start his dental care. “It’s getting hard to eat, 
I keep losing teeth,” said Jim. He’s overwhelmed with 
the care and friendliness he received from everyone at 
the Clinic. “I don’t have insurance, but you didn’t treat 
me bad, you all treated me with the utmost respect. I 
really like the kindness.”



2022 Board of Directors
Officers
Ian Burnstein, President
Dana Burnstein, Immediate Past President & CEO Emeritus
Ari Dolgin, Treasurer
Lori Burnstein Taylor, Secretary
Justin Brox, CEO and Executive Director

Directors
Steve Arbit, MD
Dan Cornwell
Eric W. Dietz
Steve Gantz
Jerry Gold, DPM
Gabe Karp
Linda Kovan

Threasa Liddell
Andy Meisner
Robert Verdun
Robert Wolfe
Jason Zimmerman
Mickey Zuroff, DDS

You’re Invited to Join Us!
•	 You Can Volunteer! We need health care pro-

fessionals, Spanish to English translators, and 
more! For more information and to sign up, visit 
gbchc.org/volunteer.

•	 You Can Donate! Your gift changes, even saves 
lives. Visit gbchc.org/donate for more informa-
tion.

•	 If you included the Gary Burnstein Commu-
nity Health Center in your will, please let 
us know. Contact Mary Lewis, Interim CEO at 
mlewis@gbchc.org.

Robert S. Peterson Building
45580 Woodward Ave.
Pontiac, MI 48341
248.309.3752 
www.gbchc.org

gary burnstein
community health clinic


